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SEPTEMBER 2015.

Dear Supporters,

New chairman of the Planning Group and Coordinator of ACTA in the Leeds Diocese

Greetings from David Jackson, parishioner of St Teresa Benedicta of the Cross parish in Shipley.  I was previously Diocesan Coordinator for interreligious relations – so learnt the centrality of DIALOGUE as one of the key words for our shared endeavours to be “missionary disciples” as we act to realise the vision of the Church Pope Francis dreams about.  

THANKS:   Since ACTA started in the diocese in 2012 Andrew Thomson has been our Chairman and Coordinator. Any success ACTA has had and will have in the future  in energising us to become the sort of Church we want, will be due to the foundations he has laid down over the last few years. He won’t like this – but I’d like to offer him a very large vote of thanks from the members of the Planning Group and presumptuously – from you all.  EVERY BEST WISH TO ANDREW AND MARITA from us all. Andrew does not intend to “disappear” and remains a key member of the Planning Group.
URGENT: IMPORTANT SUGGESTED ACTION FOR SUPPORTERS in the BRADFORD DEANERY.
All ACTA supporters need to know that Bishop Marcus wrote a letter to Bradford Deanery parishioners (Sept 5/6th) asking for replies to his proposals for the future of the St Mary’s site in Bradford by the end of September.  He outlined plans for the possible sale of the site to a Commercial Radio station and the need to preserve and possibly therefore move its War Memorial. 
ACTA suggests that supporters reply to the Bishop by the end of the month. 

Write personally as a parishioner.

CONSIDER: 
1) Commending the Bishop for this exercise in dialogue.
2) That the disposal of Diocesan properties bear in mind the challenges we face from the growing number of refugees. His request came on the same day that Pope Francis asked every parish / Catholic community in Europe to take in 2 refugee families. St Mary's until recently has been used to support the Bradford Food Bank and homeless folk. Might a levee on all parishes in the diocese keep it and similar buildings open and used in support of refugees?  Plans have been discussed to make St Patrick’s rather than St Mary’s the site of a Catholic inner city presence in Bradford. We could ask that such plans be taken forward in the light of the growing refugee crisis. With creative and imaginative planning we could move to have surplus buildings used to aid refugees.  
A recent visit to Leon in Spain revealed that the empty Diocesan Junior Seminary is to be given over for the use of refugees. What could we do here? 
3) The Catholics commemorated by the War Memorial died for all the citizens of Bradford. Is there any chance of the memorial being moved to a public site in the city?
Apologies for the short notice of this request. 
ACTA NATIONAL CONFERENCE AT TRINITY LEEDS ON SATURDAY OCTOBER 31st. 
A reminder to attend this if you are able.  Top class speakers will invite us to think about how we dialogue for no other end than to “CHANGE THE WORLD”.  Sign up by visiting www.acalltoaction.org.uk  and either downloading the booking form, filling it in and sending it back by post OR completing the on-line booking form (“Individual booking”) found by scrolling down the page outlining the Conference and its speakers.  PLEASE  DISPLAY THE ATTACHED POSTER IN YOUR PARISH / COMMUNITY. THANKS.  
DEVELOPING A LOCAL ACTA WEBSITE

We hope to have a website for ACTA in the Leeds Diocese soon.  A Website is fundamental to what we are trying to achieve – to get people across the Leeds Diocese more actively involved in dialogue. This is THE CALL TO ACTION - FOR DIALOGUE. Hopefully we can share our ideas, good practice and all the ways in which we are trying to be the Church we want to see emerging. More on this later – in the meantime

CONSIDER JOINING THE ACTA PLANNING GROUP.  We especially would welcome those with experience of operating a website! We have some good expertise but could always do with more.  We need a “Website Team”. 
4TH DIOCESAN ANNUAL CONFERENCE - 2016
An early note for your diary. We hope to have our next diocesan conference in March 2016 at Trinity Leeds  – a Saturday in March (5th or 12thto be decided) WE NEED YOUR IDEAS FOR OUR THEME. The Planning Group have some ideas but want to consider some way of SHARING GOOD PARISH PRACTICE. Over to you!  Let us have your ideas or experience of how you are living the Church we want to see already.  ACTIONS FOR DIALOGUE AND HOW THEY HAVE STARTED TO CHANGE MINDS AND HEARTS. 

CONCLUSION

If we ask what are some key values of ACTA – we would get a list. Near the top at the moment ought to be JOY – the JOY OF THE GOSPEL. As Pope Francis says in his “Evangelii Gaudium” this recognises the reality of all that challenges and threatens us but nevertheless asks us to be full of the JOY OF THE GOSPEL.  So that people will be brought to  ask: “Who are these ACTA people –those joyful  folk”?  

Please do get in touch with any comments – this will be part of our website in time – in the meantime email or phone me or any member of the Planning Group. 
CONTACT: David Jackson on 01274 581094 OR email: dandt43@gmail.com 
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